
LOVED BY AN OLDER MAN 
 

Chapter 17: Rummage Secretly 
 

Jiang Yu’s room was very small, similar to a servant’s room. 

Besides a small bed, there was only a table left. 

Books and materials of all sizes were placed on the table. 

Wei Juan rummaged through the room, wanting to find the necklace, but she 
couldn’t find it. 

Little did she know that Jiang Yu had already placed the necklace in the safe 
of Mo Long Villa. 

“Mom, have you found it?” Jiang Ran followed behind her and joined the 
search team. 

Jiang Yu was reading all kinds of books. Some books had nowhere to put 
them and were even placed neatly under the bed. 

The content was so extensive that people could not help but suspect that 
Jiang Yu was acting pretentious. How could she finish reading so many 
books. 

“I can’t find it. What about you?” 

“I don’t have it either.” 

Both of them were a little disappointed. 

There was nothing valuable in Jiang Yu’s room. 

“Eh!” At this moment, Jiang Ran picked up an inconspicuous booklet. On it 
were densely packed piano scores. There were also traces of modification. 

“Is... is this the piano score written by Jiang Yu?” Jiang Ran was a little 
surprised. She didn’t expect Jiang Yu to really know how to arrange music. 

https://freewebnovel.com/loved-by-an-older-man.html


Moreover, each of these pieces sounded very nice. 

“Ran Ran, aren’t they just some useless manuscripts? Why are you holding 
them?” Wei Juan also came over. She couldn’t understand them at all. 

“Mom, it’s these things that have gained professor Bai’s appreciation. If I also 
play these pieces in front of Professor Bai, then...” Then, it was very likely that 
she would also be professor Bai’s disciple. 

Wei Juan’s eyes lit up when she heard that. “Then what are we waiting for?” 

Jiang ran took away Jiang Yu’s arrangement booklet. 

… 

In the afternoon, in Jiang Yu’s class group, someone organized a gathering. 

Class leader: “After all, everyone is about to go to university. It will be even 
more difficult to gather in the future. Everyone has to attend today! Everything 
else can be put aside.” 

Ma Kai: “Let’s have a gathering at my family’s horse farm. Not only can my 
family’s horse farm ride horses and shoot arrows, but there’s also a hot 
spring, food and drink. Today, my treat.” 

Classmate 1: “Ma Shao is mighty!” 

Therefore, class leader made a special announcement to everyone. 
“Students, the gathering in the afternoon will be held at the horse 
farm!”𝒇𝑟𝐞𝐞w𝐞𝑏𝙣𝑜vℯl.co𝑚 
Jiang Yu, who had just sold another luxury car, was currently sitting on the 
sofa resting. 

Recently, there had been people who had specifically asked her to buy a car 
from them from time to time. As a result, Jiang Yu’s performance was the 
highest in the entire car dealership. 

And now, Jiang Yu was checking the group chat. 

Jiang Yu hurriedly added, “I’ll definitely go.” 



For the past year, Jiang Yu had always been a quiet top student in her class. 
She rarely participated in private activities, but this time, she had joined the 
crowd. 

Lu Qi privately messaged her. “Yu’er, let’s go together in the afternoon.” 

Jiang Yu: “Sure.” 

Lu Qi: “You’re still working at the car dealership, right? I’ll pick you up then.” 

Lu Qi was Jiang Yu’s deskmate and was the only person who was close to 
Jiang Yu. 

Jiang Yu sent an OK over. 

The horse farm of the Ma family took up an area the size of a football field. 
The entertainment facilities were complete, and the food, drinks, and 
entertainment service was one-stop. 

Jiang Yu, who had come to the horse farm, could not help but feel a little 
emotional. 

She recalled that in order to earn money, she had once worked in the horse 
farm. 

Everyone first went to the restaurant to eat. 

At the dining table, Ma Kai said heroically, “Order whatever you want to eat.” 

However, Ma Kai’s gaze fell on Jiang Yu. 

Jiang Yu was talking to Lu Qi when she suddenly realized that a menu had 
been pushed in front of her. 

Jiang Yu raised her head, and the other female classmate beside her had 
automatically moved to Ma Kai’s place. 

“Yuyu, what do you want to eat?” Ma Kai realized that Jiang Yu was even 
more beautiful today. In the past, Ma Kai had also tried to curry favor with 
Jiang Yu, but at that time, Jiang Yu was so focused on her studies that she 
didn’t have any reaction at all. Therefore he soon changed his target. 



But today, Jiang Yu had changed from her usual shabby outfit to a brand-
name outfit. Her pretty face suddenly looked even more appetizing. 

Jiang Yu didn’t even know that more than half of the men present had their 
eyes on her. 

Jiang Yu leaned to the side to avoid this overly close action. 

She pushed the menu back and said, “Since this is classmate Ma’s territory, 
you should know which ones are better. It’s better for you to do it.” 

Ma Kai didn’t mind and said as he ordered the dishes, “Our signature dish 
here is fresh and imported from Australia. After five steps and three hours of 
cooking, everyone will have a serving of this dish!” 

The other students immediately complimented, “Young Master Ma is too 
generous!” 

“Looks like we’ll have a feast today.” 

Ma Kai was one of the better-off students in the class. He often flaunted his 
wealth, so the other students were already used to it. They only gave him a 
few compliments out of habit. 

Jiang Yu didn’t think that there was anything special about these dishes. 
Those dishes naturally couldn’t compare to the dishes in Hall Number One. 

Therefore, Ma Kai, who was like a peacock with its tail open, subconsciously 
looked at Jiang Yu, but his passion was dampened by her cold expression. 

What was going on? Didn’t Jiang Yu always work hard and study hard? Why 
was she pretending to be calm now? 

 


